Law Enforcement Merit System Council

2102 West Encanto Boulevard Mail Drop 1290 Phoenix, Arizona 85009



Phone: (602) 223-2286 Fax: (602) 223-2096 www.azdps.gov/about/LEMSC

November 29, 2022

Colonel Heston Silbert, Director Arizona Department of Public Safety P.O. Box 6638 Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638

Colonel Silbert:

The Arizona Law Enforcement Merit System Council (LEMSC) conducted a video/teleconference business meeting on Tuesday, November 29, 2022, and made the following decisions:

- 1. The next LEMSC meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 15, 2022.
- 2. Richard Walker was elected to another term as LEMSC Chair, and Teri Mingus was elected to another term as LEMSC Vice Chair.
- 3. Chair Richard Walker spoke regarding the LEMSC Committee of Reference Sunset Review hearing.
- 4. Approved proposed policy on waivers of statutory time limits for hearing of disciplinary appeals for covered law enforcement personnel.
- 5. Tabled proposed request for exemption from the moratorium on rulemaking reference proposed amendments to Administrative Rule R13-5-703's time limits.
- 6. Approved modification of classification and name change for the Facilities Coordinator Classification (Class #3307) to Facilities Project Manager.

7. Call to public was made, no response.

Jennifer Pinnow, Major

LEMSC Business Manager

Cc:

Lt. Col. Ken Hunter

Lt. Col. Jenna Mitchell

Lt. Col. Daniel Lugo

Lt. Col. Timothy Chung

Lt. Col. Deston Coleman, Jr

Lt. Col. Daven Byrd

Superintendent William Long

Inspector Andy Vasquez

Major John Paul Cartier, Human Resources Manager

Philip Brailsford, General Council